

a part of Edukos Trust

www.dunswellacademy.co.uk

Friday 7th June 2024

Welcome back to the final half term of the school year! We have a very busy few weeks ahead with sports events and school plays and of course transition to the next stage for all our children!

School Lottery

We have started a school lottery! So far only a very small number of parents have signed up for this. The lottery allows parents and carers the opportunity to support school at the same time as having the opportunity to win a prize. Please click here <u>Dunswell Academy Lottery</u> to buy your tickets. You can choose to play as a one-off or pay monthly to be in each weekly draw. The first draw takes place on the 15th June. Thank you for your support!



Woodmansey Parish Council

We have been contacted by Woodmansey Parish Council about their intention to apply for funding through the Office of Police and Crime Commissioner for a grant to place electronic speed displays outside of all schools in their parish.

They are holding a meeting to discuss this on Monday 17th June at 7pm at the Woodmansey Village Hall and have invited the school and parents to attend. It would be great for parents to be there to put their view across as I know that a number of parents are very concerned about the speed of some vehicles outside school. The committee have said that if a number of people from school attend, they will ensure that the matter is heard early so that people do not need to stay unnecessarily. Please ask Miss Oxtoby if you would like any further information.



4th July

Due to the announcement of the general election, the sports hall will be out of use on that particular day. On the 4th July, please can all children bring a packed lunch. PE for Class 3 and 4 will take place on Tuesday 2nd July and there will be no after school football club that week (the cost of the club does reflect that it is not taking place on the 4th July)

Bags to School

We have another Bags to School collection at school on the 9th July. If you are having a clear out, please consider sending your unwanted clothing items to us on this date. Please do not send your items in before this date.



Wrap Around Care

Thank you to all those parents who attended the meeting on Wednesday at the Sports Hall. It was a very positive meeting with lots of parents attending and finding out more. If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact us.



<u>Support</u>

Please find below links to support groups:

Early Help support: East Riding Early Help

The teams offer a range of activities and services for children, young people and their families offering the right help at the right time so that families are resilient, feel confident, safe, healthy and happy. Our services include the following:

- Information and advice
- Additional family support and services and activity sessions that are free and for all children and families
- Intensive family support for families who may need additional support to get through a difficult time.

Domestic Violence: East Riding Domestic Violence Support

Mental Health and Wellbeing: East Riding Support



SUMMER TERM 2024

Tuesday 4th June — Friday 14th June — The Year 4 children will undertake their Multiplication Tables Check (MTC) in school.

Monday 10th June — Friday 14th June — Year 1 phonics screening will take place in this week

Thursday 13th June — 1.00pm onwards school sports day. More details to follow.

Wednesday 19th June - School Photograph Day.

Thursday 20th June - reserve Sports Day. This would be 1.00pm onwards

Wednesday 26th June - Friday 28th June - Year 6 London Residential

Wednesday 3rd July - Class 4 play - 9.30am and 2.00pm. More details to follow

Friday 19th July - Year 6 leavers assembly at 9.15am

Friday 19th July - school closes for the Summer break.

We strongly recognise the part which parents play in their child's education. We can work together as a partnership to ensure that we all promote high standards of learning, behaviour and attitudes towards school so that all children can be the very best.

Yours sincerely

CERuwely

range

Catherine Burrell Head of School Alison Oxtoby Executive Head Teacher